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EASTER EGG HUNT 2023!  

This is no joke!  

Join us on April 1, 2023 (rain date April 2) for our annual 

Easter Egg Hunt 

All kiddos from infant thru age 10 are welcomed to  

participate 

Please pre-register your children via the Google Form: 

https://forms.gle/8rnAbJ49evv9PnZ99  OR the registration 

form in your weekly bulletins 

Please register no later than March 26, 2023.  

https://forms.gle/8rnAbJ49evv9PnZ99


 

SUMMER WORSHIP PLAN  

At Consistory’s meeting in February they decided on this plan for Summer worship.  

There will only be a 10:30am worship service starting on June 11 until September 3rd.  

            There will NOT be 8am worship starting on June 11 through September 3rd  

We will have outdoor worship in the grove at 10:30am on the following Sundays: 

            June 25, July 9, July 30, August 13, and August 27.  

            We will worship in the church if the weather does not cooperate on these Sundays.  
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Easter Egg Hunt Donations!  

Fellowship Committee can’t do the egg hunt without 

your help. 

Please consider donating pre-wrapped candy to be 

put in plastic eggs. 

NO PLASTIC EGG DONATIONS PLEASE!!  

All donations needed by Sunday, March 26, 2023. 

Welcome to Carrie Beleno as our Pastor of Visitation.  

She will be the primary pastor who visits our members and follows up with care. Her primary 

responsibility is caring for those on our visitation list. She will also share hospital visits with Pastor 

Kayli. Pastors Kris, Kayli, and Carrie rotate sharing calls and visits with a variety of other lists of 

members. Carrie will continue to organize our Helping Hearts and Communion Ministers,  

Golden Times, and support our current adult offerings. We plan to create new ministry  

opportunities and programming for adults too.  

 
   

Here’s a little more info about Carrie:  

                Carrie was previously an elementary teacher, principal, and reiki master/teacher and 

spiritual life coach, owning her own healing center in Bethlehem. She has a M.Ed. in  

Educational Development and Strategies. She is also currently a hospital chaplain for St. Luke’s 

University Hospital Network. 

                Carrie lives in Washington Township with her husband Tony and three rescue cats. 

They have a son Marc who lives in NYC and a daughter Gianna and her husband Bill who live 

in Schnecksville with their adorable twin boys Billy and Albie. They keep her spare time busy! 

                She just finished up several years of working as a reiki/meditation teacher at the  

Cancer Support Community and continues to direct plays at Pennsylvania Playhouse.  

                This calling has been cultivated for years and she is excited and blessed to share the 

next chapter of ministry with the congregation and staff at Union UCC!  

 

You can reach Carrie at this email:  vispastor@unionucc.org and through her cell at  

610-297-6569 or through the church office.  

mailto:vispastor@unionucc.org


PAGE 4 

Mission Committee from Phil Wehr 

Easter Mission Offerings 

  

      This year the Easter Mission Offerings will be divided between Habitat of Humanity of the 

Lehigh Valley and the Jubliee Breakfast program in Allentown.  Please support these two  

mission organizations by using the Easter Mission Offering envelope in your envelope packet, 

or blank envelope marked - Easter Mission, or online through the e-giving program.  Thank 

you, the Mission Committee. 

  
 Habitat for Humanity of the Lehigh Valley 

  

        The mission of Habitat for Humanity of the Lehigh Valley is to provide hardworking 

 families with simple, decent, affordable housing.   Their mission is not a hand out, it is a hand 

up.   They work in partnership with families to help them secure a better place to live and 

raise their families. 

       Families partner with Habitat by contributing at least 250 hours of sweat equity during the 

building of their home, or another Habitat home. Habitat families work side by side with local 

volunteers in all the trades needed during the construction of their home.  Once settled into 

their home, they pay an affordable mortgage and take responsibility of their home. 

       Since 1989, Habitat has built 131 homes for families in the Lehigh Valley 

     
Jubilee Breakfast program 

 

 The Jubilee Breakfast Ministry at Zion’s Reformed Church in Allentown serves about 65 

breakfasts to those who need a meal each Thursday, Friday, and Saturday during the  

coldest months of the year, November through April. This is a shared mission with several 

churches and community organizations. Donations are an important part of being able to 

provide a hot and hearty breakfast with warm hospitality. With the increased cost of for  

supplies and ingredients your donation is more important than ever and allows the organizers 

to buy food in bulk and to buy the items most needed.   

Calling All 1st Graders  

(or 2nd thru 7th graders who haven’t participated yet) 

You are invited to join Ms. Tiffany and Pastor Kayli for our 
First Communion Class! 

Sunday March 26, 2023 

11:30am-12:30pm 

We will gather in Fellowship Hall to begin our time 

Please use the Google Form to register 

RSVP no later than March 19, 2023 

Sign Up Here: https://forms.gle/nXTZ1VFetG8temz98 

Families and children are encourage to partake in their 
first communion at our Maundy Thursday worship  
opportunity. If you have questions please contact 
 Ms. Tiffany (dired@unionucc.org) or Pastor Kayli 

(pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 

https://forms.gle/nXTZ1VFetG8temz98
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Blanket Sunday/Souper Bowl Sunday 

 

      Thank you to everyone who supported the month long mission collections for Blanket 

Sunday and Souper Bowl Sunday.    Union UCC is on its way to hitting the goal of collecting 

over $2,000 for Blanket Sunday through Church World Services.   Each donation goes along 

way in bringing comfort and warmth to families in need after a natural disaster, or other  

circumstances.   Church World Services provided over 70,000 blankets around the world in 

2022. 

      Souper Bowl collections of over 350 cans of soup were provided to the Northern Lehigh 

Food Bank, and over $500 was raised for Souper Bowl of Caring through Lehigh Conference 

of Churches.   These donations continue our fight for hunger, providing nourishment and 

love to local families. 

      While we highlight these missions during the month of February, the work of these  

organizations last all year long.   We continue to bless them for their wonderful mission in 

serving families around the Lehigh Valley and the World. 

Steering Without Oars 

Leadership Planning Team 

from Pastor Kris 

We met on January 21 to work on this  

question: If we could walk over to the light 

switch on the wall, and instantaneously flip the 

switch and a miracle would occur at Union 

where our dreams and God’s dreams would 

come true for God’s church here what task, 

initiative, or program should we be doing for 

the next 1-3 years? (No Limitations – the sky’s 

the limit!) How would you answer this question? 

Share your answers with someone on the team. 

Steering Without Oars Leadership Planning 

Team: Fawn and Doug Albert, Maria Beltz, Max 

Bilger, Val Borman, Brynn Buskirk, Donna  

Christman, Deana Correll, Teresa Dalrymple, AJ 

DiPaolantonio, Dave DiPaolantonio, Jan and 

Andy Dyszel, Dennis Foster, Edie Fella, Dixie 

Gross, Brad and Lorie Hackett,Dan Haftl, Aften 

Hamm, Marissa Haney, Brian Horwith, Carol and 

Cliff James, Steve Kareha, Marianne Kitzmiller, 

Jason Klinger, Karl Klinger, Laura Kohler, Devon 

Kuharik, Darla Lakatosh, Tiffany Lakatosh, Vicki 

Mayk, Janice Metzger, Eric Minnich, Ryleigh 

Minnich, Hannah Minnich, Carol Pope, Ronie 

Pope, Don Penrod, Sherry Penrod, Maryann 

Puia, Deb Romig, Amanda Roth, Deb and Fred 

Sanek, Diane Schaller, Carrington Smith, Susan 

Smith, Kerry Snyder, Sue Steinmann, Carol Stout, 

Sue Todd, Gloria Toner, Dan and Deb Topp, 

Deb Wenner, Phil Wehr, Julie Wehr, Pastor Kayli, 

Pastor Kris, Joe Kornfeind 
Broadway/ Allentown location 
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March 2023 Edition 
Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org)  

BeReal With Jesus! 
 

Youth Sunday is a chance for all youth to be celebrated 
and have a Sunday worship time dedicated to them! High 

School seniors are encouraged to preach the message 
that day and all other youth encouraged to participate!  

 You can sing/play and instrument 

 Read scripture 

 Lead liturgy 

 Collect offering… 

You name it, you can do it!  

Sign up here:  https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-youth8#/ 

Holy Grounds Coffee Hour!  

Youth are asked to  bring goodies and host coffee hour on  

March 18, 2023 

Sport your Youth Group Shirt and hang out with your church family 

Sign up for coffee hour here:  https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-youth2#/ 

Got some good ideas? 

Places to go? 

People to see? 

Adventures you want to go 

on? 

We wanna hear them! 

Join us for our next Y.A.T. 

meeting April 23, 2023 

11:30am-1pm 

Youth Room 

Sign-up here: https://

www.signupgenius.com/

go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-yat1 
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 Preschool News 
 

  February was a whirlwind in the preschool. We started the month with an  
Informational Open House to kick-off registration for the 2023/24 school year and are 
excited to announce everyone who attended registered that evening! Mid-month 
brought Valentine’s Day parties and the return of our annual bowl-a-thon for all  

families. After a three-year hiatus, we were happy to be back at Jordan Lanes to the let the kids experience, 
which for most, was a first-time bowling. We even had a strike and some spares. As soon as we returned 
from the President’s Day weekend break, we had our annual Teddy Bear Clinic in the 3’s class. Cetronia  
Ambulance Corp came once again to talk about how and when to call 911 and to familiarize our students 
with the inside of an ambulance in an effort to take away the fear factor should they ever encounter an 
emergency and require an ambulance. The students then had a chance to turn the table and become the 
doctors by giving a special stuffed friend a checkup. The PreK students spent February learning and  
experimenting with the five senses. The 4’s, meanwhile, embarked on a journey through the fine arts while 
having a chance to create their own versions of some famous masterpieces. If you would like to check these 
pieces out along with other amazing artwork by all of our students, please feel free to stop by our Art Show 
on March 8th from 6:00-7:30 in Memorial Hall.  
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Room or Hall Use for Members   

Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms in the church again. Contact Marissa 

in the office to see if your date is available, to complete the necessary forms, to learn the  

guidelines and process, and to pay the fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25 clean-

ing fee. We do not offer room use to non-members. 
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
Carrie Beleno 
Pastor of Visitation 
vispastor@unionucc.org 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 
 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 
Kitchen  ext.  30 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

PNEC Ambassador Corner 

Items of interest from the PNEC: 

 

 Congregational Leadership Training 
Saturday, March 4 - 9AM to 4PM via zoom 

 

It is a training offered by PNEC committees to help lay leaders and youth leaders appreciate 

and navigate the many roles and responsibilities of leadership in the local church. 

 

An ideal learning opportunity, offered for newly-elected Consistory members,   

Confirmation students, and even seasoned church Leaders!   

 

If interested, please email Patty Rehrig at the  

Conference Office -   
pattyr@pnec.org 

 

 
EXTRA NOTE!  FOR YOUR INFORMATION AND THOUGHTS: 

 

PA Keystone Project is happening now among the four Pennsylvania UCC Church  

Conferences (Penn Northeast, Penn Southeast, Penn Central and Penn West.)  

The purpose is to discern if there is a way forward to consolidate the four UCC Conferences 

into one UCC Conference for PA, thus bringing more unity, as well as diversity into our areas,  

partnering more effectively, and furthering more understanding between conference  

cultures in the process. Stay tuned! 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at jemrenaissinc@aol.com & 

please put Union Ambassador in the subject line.  I look forward to helping Union members 

feel more connected to the Conference and the wider church. 

mailto:pattyr@pnec.org
mailto:jemrenaissinc@aol.com


Dual Member Status  Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to 
also maintain membership at another church. Dual members will have the same rights and duties as a  
member. According to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly.  We look  
forward to continuing to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at  Union 
UCC.  
New Member Sessions  Are you thinking about deepening your faith commitment to Union UCC? To share 
your questions and interest in learning more about our church family contact Pastor Kris. Next Sessions are 
March 12 and 19 at 9:15am. We will receive you in worship on March 26th.  If you can’t make these dates let 
us know and we will work with your schedule.  
Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month when we meet in person. 
Our next dates are Sunday, March 5, 2023 and May 21, 2023.  Families can sign up to have their  
children baptized during the worship service in the sanctuary or in a private service with family and pastors. To 
sign up: Call the church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org  
Weddings  To schedule your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at our church or a venue with one of the  
pastors, please see be in contact with one of the pastors.  
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms. To sign up: Call the 
church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at administrator@unionucc.org 
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Financial Report 

SUPPORT GOD’S MINISTRY AND MISSION AT UNION UCC WITH YOUR DONATIONS.  

 

OFFERING ENVELOPES. If you can’t attend worship, you can mail your envelopes to the church.  The church  

address is on one side, just add a stamp. 

ELECTRONIC GIVING. Choose to give a repetitive contribution on a regular basis (i.e weekly, bi-weekly, or 

monthly), or make single contributions whenever you desire in an amount of your choice.  These contributions 

can be made from a credit/debit card or be deducted from a checking or savings account.  Electronic  

contributions are initiated from Union UCC’s website (UnionUCC.org).  Click on ‘giving’, then on ‘Ways to Give’ 

and follow the prompts.  Feel free to contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-398-2654) to  

answer your questions or demonstrate the process. 

MOBILE GIVING. If you would like to give on the go, Vanco, the company that processes our e-giving  

transactions, has a mobile app that allows you to do so.  Open your app search screen, search under “Vanco 

Mobile Faith Engagement” and follow the prompts.  

Fiscal 
Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2022 $4,682.00 $35,909.00 $31,227.00 

Income $182,850.00 $47,456.00 $230,306.00 

Expenses $172,283.00 $41,886.00 $214,169.00 

10-31-2022 $5,885.00 $41,479.00 $47,364.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org

